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If anyone has news, information or wishes to 
promote a Village Service or Event then please 
leave details in the mailbox of 4,Woodlands or a 
message on the answer machine Tel:668368 or e-
mail: parrotandseal@hotmail.com. We try to 
deliver the Newsletter on the first of the month so 
please ensure contributions arrive at least two 
days before the end of the month. If you are not 
on the delivery route but would like to receive a 
copy of the Newsletter please e-mail us and we 
will add you to the e-mail receivers.

Village Services & Goods  .

Post office.  Open 9.00-2.00 Mon & Tues. 
Mail collection time 12.30pm and 4.00pm.
The Coach House. Open every evening to villagers and 
local residents. 
The Ashfield Country Manor. Call 668221.
Early morning newspaper delivery
Malton News Tel 694005
Milk & Free Range Eggs Deliveries: For daily doorstep
 Mon, Wed & Fri Morning deliveries. Colin & Eunice 
Brewer. Tel: 668374
Window cleaning. Call John for a quote
Tel: 01723 585050 or 07772771657
Youth club   Closed until someone  reactivates it! If you can 
help call Susan or Peter Tel: 668 368. 
Building & Property Maintenance  . 
1 David Dussold on 669096. Visit his website: 
www.daviddussold.co.uk for more information.
2 J.R.M Builder, James McClure, 5 Harding’s 
Yard 
Tel: 669202; Mob 07717412948 email j.r.m@msn.com
New Toddler Group: Village Hall 10.30-12.00 Monday.  
£2 per adult with child and £1 per additional child. Contact: 
Joanne on 0754 5329599 or joanne.bartlett@live.co.uk
Babysitting services 
Fern Bloom offers evening babysitting. Tel: 668 368
Jessica Corton also is available. Tel 668496
Facebook We’re on Facebook. “Kirby Misperton People.” 
Village Magazines and Book Service.  S/ h Books and 
Magazines at an unmanned stall in the Village Hall. Books 
50p and Magazines 30p. Proceeds to Village Hall.  
Electrical Services.  Andy Winship at Orchard House on 
07778122580 or orchard.house@live.co.uk 
Avon Rep  .  Susan Bloom 668368.
Fish and Chips.  Tuesday evenings 7.45 – 8.00pm. Order 
by telephone on 07536008741. 
Floristry.  
Bouquets, Hand ties, Wreaths and Arrangements. Contact me on 
Facebook. Fern Bloom or Tel: 668368; Mob 07850581673.
Grout' n' Tile Revive  Contact Lynn Kennedy 07803137503, 
or e-mail; groutntilerevive@googlemail.com

Vicar Rev Stephen Gamble  . Tel: 01751 474961 
 E-mail revsrgamble@hotmail.com

What’s On in September!
Village Hall Quiz Night September
The Quiz will be on Friday 5th September at 8pm. All
welcome with teams of up to six. £1 entry per person.
Prize for the winning team as well as a Prize Raffle.
Bring a bottle and nibbles will be provided. Next quiz
October 3rd

Great Value Prize Bingo!
Our next Bingo Night will be on Friday 19 September.  
We will again be offering 5 games plus 2 flyers for £5 
and there will be free tea, coffee, juice and home-
made cakes at the interval.  Doors open at 7pm with 
‘eyes-down’ at 7.30pm.  Do come and join us!

Flamingo Land Giraffe Browse Request  .
Anyone have any large trees that need pruning? Free 
tree surgery on offer from the zookeepers to help 
feed hungry giraffes! Many varieties welcome, 
including willow, chestnut, birch, hawthorn, and any 
fruit trees. Contact Kat Lund on 07788718794. 
Unfortunately the Giraffes will not be walking up the 
village to eat the browse only the zoo keepers and 
their tractor trailer and saw!

Kirby Misperton Childcare
Located  in  the  centre  of  the  Village.  KMCC  offers
professional  affordable  childcare  in  a  fun  and  friendly
family environment 0-5 years. Funded places available now.
Ofsted registered: kmcc471@aol.com. Tel: Jeannie 668471

Bowls
Short mat bowls begins again on 16th September for one
night  only,  then on 24th and 25th September,  then each
Tuesday and Wednesday evening 6.30pm onwards till the
end of March 2015. Do come and join us you are most
welcome, we have some spare bowls for you to “give it a
go” but please bring some flat soled slippers or shoes.

Parish Council
The Parish Council had their Ordinary Meeting on 31 July
2014 where the results of the Parish Plan were formally
received. We agreed that a hard copy of the results will
be made available to all households in the forthcoming
months.
The  Council  set  the date  for  our  annual  “Roundabout
Maintenance” in readiness for the annual remembrance
– Saturday 1 November 2014 at 10am, volunteers greatly
appreciated. Sally Brown, Clerk
 (http://kirbymisperton.ryedaleconnect.org.uk/). Anyone
who hasn't got access to the internet can contact me to 
view a copy.

New home group for Kirby Misperton
For anyone interested in exploring Christian faith, 
whatever denomination or none, church attending or 
never been. Hosted by Graham and Jackie Cray at the 
Dovecote, Main Street.
Exploratory Meeting on Tuesday 9th September, 7:30 for
8:00, starting with light refreshments.
For directions or further information ring 669365 or 
email jackiecray@hotmail.co.uk
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The  Village  Hall  Committee are  in  need  of  a
volunteer with a pick up or trailer to transport 15cubic
metres worth of bark chippings from Duncombe Park
Sawmill  in  Helmsley  to  the  playarea  at  the  hall  in
Kirby  Misperton.  If  you  could  help  could  you  give
Ken Edmond a call 668271 or have a word with any
Committee Member. The Committee would be happy
to pay for the fuel costs. 

Charity Fundraising Request
Thank you to everyone for all the printer cartridges that 
have been passed onto me so far - over £70 has been 
raised up to date. The cartridges are recycled and any 
funds raised are sent direct to a charity called Myaware 
(re-named from MGA) wich supports people 
with Myasthenia Gravis (MG). MG is a rare neurological 
condition which causes severe muscle weakness.
Sam Corton and Ben Brignall ran the York 10K on Sunday 
3rd August in support of Myaware and so far they have 
raised £260 bet.ween them.
I am also still collecting unwanted prescription glasses 
and sunglasses which I pass onto Specsavers in Malton. 
These are then sent to Vision Aid Overseas who distribute
them to people who need them. So far I have taken at 
least 50 pairs of glasses so a big thank you to everyone.
If you are able to help with either cartridges or glasses, 
please leave them in the box which I have left on the left 
hand side of the house. Hilary Corton, 9 Shire Grove.

Neighbourhood Watch and Rural Watch 
The Mobile Police Office with PC Jane Jones and PCSO
Sellers will be at the Village Hall on Sunday 21st
September between 8.00pm-9.00pm. All invited to
visit and chat about any concerns.
Recent Local Ringmaster Messages
1  A van was broken into overnight 26th August in Slingsby
    and Stihl strimmer, blower and hedge cutter taken.
    Please ring 101 quoting 12140145916 with any
    information.
2  20 Beltex sheep have been reported stolen from a field
    at Thornton le Clay between 8am on 24th August and
    8am on 25th August. Do you have any information
    which could assist the police with their enquiries? If
    so, please ring 101 quoting 12140145460.
3  Please be aware of a male driving white VW Caddy van
    RV13NWK and seen in suspicious circumstances at
    Coulton near Hovingham on 21st Aug, door knocking
    attempting to sell pre-made food, however was
    unable to provide identification or any displays of
    food.
4  Power tools have been stolen from a farm workshop
    (padlock forced) in Hovingham overnight. if you have
    information or saw anyone acting suspiciously prior to
    this crime taking place, please ring 101 quoting NYP-
    20082014-0048
5  North Yorkshire Police are asking the public for
    assistance with a theft of fuel from a property on
    Beverley Road in Norton. Thieves have entered the
    property's grounds and accessed the fuel tanks used
    for powering the commercial vehicles and then made
    off with several hundred litres of diesel. This has
    occurred sometime over the weekend of the

    16th/17th/18th of August as the damage and theft
    was found on the 19th of August 2014. Did you see
    any suspicious vehicles in the area? if you have
    information please ring 101 quoting 12140140990.
6  Observations requested for white car-derived van EJ05OFY
    seen in suspicious circumstances today in Nunnington.
    Please ring 101 if seen ref NYP29082014-0291
7  On 28 Aug a red Ford Transit YE02HNA containing two males
    with Irish accents seen in suspicious circumstances at
    3.30pm, Thornthorpe near Malton. Adark coloured vehicle
    YE56PNX also seen in suspicious circumstances on 28 Aug at
    10.30pm in Great Barugh. Any further sightings, please ring
    101 refs 12140146927/12140147220

Finally there have been several complaints
regarding parking in the Village. Can people please
not park partially on the pavement as it makes it
very difficult for buggy pushers and mobility
scooters to use the pavement safely.
Many thanks - Peter Bloom. NHW Co-ordinator

Rainfall for August.
This August  60.5mm were recorded compared to 41mm in 
August 2013.  Many thanks to our Anonymous Recorder.

Nature Notes by Alec Ward and others.
2nd August – Sparrow Hawk flew by window with 
a small bird in talons.
8th – 10 ton of wheat in grain pit, when emptied a
toad was in the bottom Alec helped it out and it 
went on its way
23rd – Several two or three day old pheasants 
seen on the field
25th – Whilst combining by the river saw several 
harvest mice
27th – Swallows in the village gathering on the 
telephone wires.

Macmillan Coffee Morning
Mrs Joan Tunnicliffe is hosting a Macmillan coffee
morning on Friday 26th September 10/12 at park
farm, Ryton. There will be a raffle, tombola and a
cake stall. All welcome telephone 01653668285


